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Season’s Greetings! 
 
Your Grey Power committee (that’s us below!) 
would like to thank you all for your support this year 
whether it be in simply maintaining your member-
ship, in attending our meetings, or for volunteering.  
We appreciate your help! 
   Special thanks to our sponsors including all our adver-
tisers, especially, Dunstalls Funeral Services, for ena-
bling us to reach more of you. 
   It’s been a good year all round, with a record number 
of you attending our meetings, a general increase in our 
membership, the publication of four newsletters (now in 
full colour) and a new Discount Book! 
   We hope you enjoy this newsletter, which is our last 
until March 2019, when we will be asking for you to 
update your membership as we start an interesting year, 
particularly with the Local Body elections in October 
2019.  As usual we will be holding candidates meetings 
for you to meet hopefuls! 
   Once our Christmas Luncheon is done and dusted, 
we’re on leave till we meet again in February, so we 
wish all of you and your loved ones a happy, safe Fes-
tive Season, and see you in 2019!    

 
Bruce, Maxine, John, Isabel, Carol, Anne, Rana, 

 Lillian and June.  

 

We’d love to see YOU at:
 

Our Xmas Luncheon
Tuesday, 27 November
11:30 am, dine at 12 noon

Pukemokimoki Marae Whare Kai (dining 
room)     

191 Riverbend Rd

$10 per person, pay at the door 
Bookings Essential: ring Isabel 843 0524 

 

Entertainment by:
A Cappella Fellas

Bring money for raffles, a donation for the 
Food Bank and Gabriela’s Orphanage  
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Dunstalls page 

Dunstall’s Funeral Services
Corner of Edwardes & Bower Streets, Napier

GET ON WITH THE THINGS  
THAT REALLY MATTER. 
Our experiences in life play a huge part in how we define 
ourselves and those around us. Pre-planning your funeral 
ensures that everything from your favourite piece of music to 
the day’s actual expenses are covered, allowing you to get on 
with experiencing more of the things that are truly important. 

Our Care Pack contains everything you need to create a more 
personalised funeral. We pride ourselves on providing a service that 
is tailored specifically to your individual needs.

Simply call us on (06) 835 7196 or visit www.dunstalls.co.nz  
to have one of our care packs delivered.
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Greetings to you all. 
 
   Like Santa, I’ve got 
a gift for you—
enclosed with this 
newsletter if you have 
it delivered  - or 
mailed to you other-
wise.   
   Yes, it’s the new 
Discount book!  Big-
ger and better, and free to all Grey Power members, 
the 2019-20 edition has 200 advertisers,  and 80 pag-
es—30 more than last time.  All offer some discount 
to Grey Power members—there for the asking. While 
I was putting it together, some businesses said that 
many of you don’t ask for discount, and I remind you, 
if you don’t ask, you will not receive, so be brave and 
ask! 
   I always look forward to our monthly meetings and 
the excellent speakers that we are privileged to have. 
   Our last meeting, in October was particularly lively 
and  broke our attendance records, with over 250 pre-
sent to hear a robust discussion on the pros and cons 
of selling our Port.   
   In September, Gary Holden from Grey Power Elec-
tricity shared their plans for the future, to an audience 
of 200.   Financial advisor Michael Warrington of-
fered free tips on investing at our August meeting.  
   We try to have suitable speakers and if you know of 
someone or an organisation who you think could be of 
interest to talk at our monthly meetings please let us 
know. 
   International Day of the Older Persons is held 
each year on the 1st. October. This year was the 70th 
Anniversary of Universal Declaration of Human 
Rights and on December 1990 the United Nations 
General Assembly designated the 1st October Interna-
tional Day of the Older Persons seeing it as an oppor-
tunity to high light the important contribution that old-
er people make to society.  
   As in the picture below, to celebrate this day we at-

tended an afternoon tea at the Kennedy Park Rose 
Garden. Entertainment and a delicious afternoon tea 
were highlights for the 100 or so older people who 
attended.  We had a stand there and thoroughly en-
joyed meeting and talking with many of our peers.  
   Some time back June Graham and myself sat in on 
the Hawke’s Bay Trust Power Financial end of year 
Report and heard about the size of this year’s rebate, 
which is much more than it was last year  and will be 
most welcome especially at this time of the year 
leading up to Christmas. 
   If you or anyone you know would like to partici-
pate in this year’s Community Christmas Lunch-
eon, it will be held at the Salvation Army premises 
on Tait Drive, all welcome.  For more information or 
to register for this, or volunteer to help, phone Ruth 
at 845 3547, or 027 338.3591     
  
 Bruce Carnegie, President.    
 
 

 

 

 From the President 

 

Put in picture of the Discount book 

 

 

 

Positive Ageing Strategy update 
 
   A very early draft of Napier’s Positive Age-
ing Strategy has been shared with the Strate-
gy Steering Group and Reference Group for 
their feedback.  

  The next step is to work with members of 
both groups to determine a governance 
structure for taking the strategy forward to 
implementation.  

   Once we have some ideas for this, we will 
present the draft Strategy to a Napier City 
Council meeting in the New Year to seek 
Councillors’ approval to ask the community 
for their feedback.  

 

 
 

  Grey Power Napier & Districts

www.napiergreypower.org

NAPIER GREY POWER 2019/20

DISCOUNT BOOK
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AAA ROOF PAINTING 
 

 
 
 

Lindsay Meuli 
Phone 835 3677 or Mobile 0272 555 769 
 

Locally Owned & Operated 

• Decramastic Tiles 
• Corrugated Iron 
• Colour Steel 
Tiles 

• Concrete Tiles 
• Waterblasting 

15% 
Discount 

AAA MOSS AWAY 
• Roofs 
• Driveways 
• Cobbles 
• Fences 
• Decks 
• House Exteriors 

 
 

Lindsay Meuli 
Phone 835 3677 or Mobile 0272 555 769 
 

Locally Owned & Operated 

15% 
Discount 

HOUSE & BUILDING WASH 

 
 

     houses —  units —  sheds —  patios — decks 
 
 

              driveways — paths — fences — glass houses  —  etc 
 
 

ALSO AVAILABLE: 
 

                       Window cleaning, gutter cleaning, waterblasting 
                   & storm water drain clearing. 

 
For More Information Phone: 
Lindsay Meuli - AAA Moss Away 
835 3677 or Mobile 0272 555 769 

 

Locally Owned & Operated 

 

15% 
Discount 

 
 

BOOKINGS  
ESSENTIAL 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Lest we Forget…

Armistice Day was 
commemorated in 

Memorial Square, Napier

Dignitaries and community 
were supported by 

City of Napier cadets 
and crew from 

HMS Te Kaha and 
HMS Hawea.
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At our August  meeting we welcomed Michael 
Warrington from Chris Lee & Partners, Financial 
Advisors.    
   Michael’s presentation included advice on how to 
manage our savings;  setting up simple investment 
portfolios; advice on compiling portfolios and man-
aged funds.   
   These come in three categories – bonds, proper-
ty,  and investing in shares.  He outlined the risks 
involved  explaining that financial advisors help 
clients make decisions re their money,  helping 
them make the best  choices as to when and 
where to place savings to get the best return for 
the future.   
   The most important message from Michael  was: 
“make sure your money works for you.” 
 

The September meeting saw us hosting Gary 
Holden, CEO  of Grey Power Electricity (see 
above). Gary has been involved in the industry 
since 1991 with the aim of providing a better envi-
ronment of competition for electricity prices and so 
giving people choices.   
   20,000 Grey Power customers are taking ad-
vantage of their better prices.   
   Competition is fierce – there are now 22 electrici-
ty retailers trying to reduce costs and give a better 
outcome.  
   Pulse Energy (under which Grey Power electrici-
ty sits) was leading the industry in 2017 gaining 
12,000 new customers – a good year with huge 
growth, having 70,000 customers overall.   
  Gary was critical of the prompt payment service 
offered by some companies which in reality is not a 
discount at all. 
   Pulse Energy is aiming to be at the forefront of 
industry change.  They are working towards pro-
moting solar power for low electricity users,  partic-
ularly those whose homes are situated for the sun.   
They are trialing this now and exploring all the op-
tions.     Gary explained that it was not necessary 
to go off grid – the grid and solar batteries work 
together.   
   Gary spoke of how great the relationship was 
with Grey Power as electricity customers and that 
Pulse Energy will continue to bring lower costs to 
our  members. 
    Isabel Wood, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Reports from Meetings 

Bay feet ad 

    

While we know that not all older people are disa-
bled, and not all disabled people are older, we see 
a natural synergy with the Napier Disability Adviso-
ry Group (NDAG) who are organizing this celebra-
tion.   
   We will be there at our stand, do come along and 
enjoy this event!   
   It’s right next to the award-winning Destination 
Playground, so bring the grandkids, there will be 
plenty for all ages—face painting, music, sausage 
sizzles. 
 Maxine Boag, NCC representative on NDAG  

 

Come along to this! 

  

Healthy Feet, Healthy you
Bay Feet Mobile Podiatry aims to keep you mobile.

Cara Rountree has ten years podiatry experience and 
offers a range of services to help meet your foot health 
needs, in a professional and caring manner.

Services Available:
General foot care maintenance
• Corn/callous debridement and prevention
• Nail reduction and management of nail conditions
• Vascular and pedal assessments
• Foot care advice

Diabetes Foot Health Check
• Neurological and vascular status
• Food care advice and treatment
• Foot risk assessment and treatment plans
• Diabetes foot education

Biomechanical assessment
• Foot function assessment
• Arthritis management
• Orthotic therapy
• Footwear advice

E. bayfeet@gmail.com | P. 06 845 4774 | M. 021 814 723

GREYPOWER MEMBERS 20% OFF!
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          Stuart NASH MP for Napier  

 

Ad as approvedr 
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New Beth Shan ad 
Stuart NASH MP for Napier
A guide to services in your community
The first publication of the Information Kit for over 60s was produced by the Labour 
Party in 2008 and it has proven to be an extremely popular resource for those wishing to 
understand their rights and obligations across many different areas.

We have recently launched the new version of the Information Kit making some important 
changes and improvements that will benefit those over 60.  The kit contains invaluable 
information in important areas such as finance and travel,  health and wellbeing and living 
options.

With people over 60 years old representing the fastest growing sector of the population, 
having easy access to important information, services and social activities might just help 
make the difference and I hope that you will find this booklet useful.

To ensure it is easy for you to pick up a copy of the booklet  we have put a supply at the 
following locations around the electorate:

• Office of Stuart Nash MP – 155A Tennyson Street, Napier
• Napier Library – 1 Tennyson Street, Napier
• Taradale Library – 24 White Street, Taradale
• Citizens Advice Bureau – 126 Hastings Street, (Next to BNZ Bank)
• Age Concern Napier – 98 Taradale Road, Onekawa

As this is the last Grey Power Newsletter for 2018,  I would also like to take this opportunity 
to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas.

My office hours are 9.00 am – 4.00 pm Monday to Friday and we are just a phone call away  
on (06) 835 6093.

Stuart Nash MP for Napier
• Minister of Police • Minister of Fisheries • Minister of Revenue • Minister of Small Business
Authorised by Stuart Nash, 155A Tennyson Street, Napier
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          Stuart NASH MP for Napier  

 

Ad as approvedr 
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Laser Plumbing ad  

   One of our largest, and most heated meeting 
was held last month to discuss the proposal from 
the Regional Council to sell some of the Port of 
Napier. 
   250 people, many of whom were obviously not 
our Grey Power cohort, packed the meeting to 
hear the HB Regional Council staff’s presentation 
as well as opponents of any sale of the port. 
   The presenters explained that expansion of the 
port was inevitable, to meet growing demand  for 
more, bigger ships and more cruise vessels, so 
money had to be found. 
   They believed that the best way to do this was 
to sell just under half the Port in order to gener-
ate the necessary funds. 
   A comprehensive consultation process started 
the day of our meeting, and closes 4 pm on 
Thursday, 22 November.  So if you want to have 
your say and haven't already done so, go to the 
HBRC website or offices to make your opinion 
known. 
   Former TukiTuki candidate Anna Lorck (right) 
spoke about her petition for the HB RC to hold a 
referendum after the consultation hearings, when 
they have chosen their preferred option, and for 
that option to be sent out as a yes-no referendum 
to the shareholders—the people of Hawkes Bay. 
  Port employee and union member Dave Mar-
don (top right) said Option four—that of retaining 
full ownership but leasing the port—would be a 
killer for the region.     
   Chairman of the Regional Council Rex Graham 
(below) said the issue was too important for peo-
ple to potentially randomly tick a box, as they 
might on a referendum. 
   "What we want is for you people to really im-
merse yourself in this information as we have." 
   Consultation documents were posted to every 
household in Hawke's Bay, and as well there 
have been drop-in sessions across the region, 
where people have had the opportunity to talk 
with councillors and council staff about the op-
tions. 
   Once submissions close on the 22, next will be 
hearings when submitters can speak directly to 
the Council.  This will be live streamed for those 
of you who wish to listen from home.  

 
 
 

Storm over the Port  

Dave Marden, Port employee 

Anna Lorck 

 
Photos by Warren Buckland, HB Today 

10% Grey Power Discount Excludes Quotes

Repairs & 24/7 Service

Gas Fitting & Central Heating

Water Filtration

Air Conditioning

Industrial Services

Plumbing & Electrical Alterations

Ph: 06 843 2474
E: napier@laserplumbingandelectrical.co.nz

www.napier.laserplumbingandelectrical.co.nz
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New Beth Shan ad 

Pukeko Print & Design
www.pukekoprint.co.nz
07 - 577 9092   •  nicole@pukekoprint.co.nz

Date:  26th May 2015                             Requires Changes               Approved to Print

As per your contract please find proof above of your 
advert/editorial for the Hawkes Bay Age Concern Issue 2 2015 
Winter publication.    Please advise if all is correct to 
proceed to print.  Please note advert/editorial is true to size.
Many thanks, Kind regards PUKEKO PRINT & DESIGN LTD.  
Nicole Robertson, Publications Manager

Grey Power discount of 25%  
off our service fee
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International 
Day for the  

Older Person 
 

Afternoon tea, 
October 1st in 

the Rose  
Garden 

 
 

Afternoon Tea in the Rose Garden… 
   A  great day was had by all at the International Day 
for the Older Person, celebrated this year with an 
afternoon tea organised and  sponsored by the Na-
pier City Council, Age Concern, Grey Power  and 
Princess Alexandra Retirement Village. 
    The scene was set: an open grassy area, next to 
Kennedy Park’s Rose Garden with a mobile stage 
and sound system, marquees, tables and chairs plus 
a selection of yummy cakes, sandwiches and slices 
daintily arranged to be enjoyed with a cup of tea.  
   While the elders sat, snacked and sipped, enter-
tainers, including Mayoress Shirley Dalton, serenad-
ed them with new and old songs and sounds.  We 
had a demonstration of tai chi, and a chat from the 
Kennedy Park Rose Garden “rosarian”.  A lively uku-
lele group, the Hopping Frogs, did the last perfor-
mance, finishing up with the old favourite, “Blowin 
in the Wind” which was most appropriate as the  
wind had ramped up and many had gone.   

    
Let’s hope this 
becomes an  
annual event! 
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PA full page ad 

Life presents a lot of curly questions! 
“What’s going to happen when I get 
older still? How can I feel safe and 
secure without being a burden?” 

To see Liz’s full story 
or for more information about 
the Ryman difference visit
www.rymanhealthcare.co.nz
or phone Shona on 06 835 3018.

stress
It takes the 

away

““

145 Battery Road, Ahuriri
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   Modern Technology 
    It is heartening to see that at least half our mem-
bership elects to receive their newsletter by email, it 
is a great saving on the shoe leather for our members 
who have to do the deliveries but also on printing 
costs. 
  Another advantage is that I usually send it out the 
minute Maxine has it ready, so the delivery will al-
ways beat the printed copy.  
   If you have acquired an email address and you want 
to avail yourself of this service, send an email to me 
at wutsie@xtra.co.nz with “subscribe” in the subject 
field; I will do the rest. 
 
Membership 
 
   As of mid October 2018 our membership stands at 
1289 – this is made up of 719 single members and 
285 doubles.  
    To give you some idea of the growth we have had: 
our membership in April 2013, just over 5 years ago, 
stood at 398 so you will appreciate the extra work 
your committee is doing.  
   It is always a pleasure to have a number of mem-
bers come to the party when it is time to set up the 
church hall at our monthly meeting, and your help 
with the clean up afterwards is much appreciated. 
Our new system of positioning the food tables and 
supper room layout seems to work well.  
   We have not included a membership form in this 
newsletter, as it is approaching the end of the mem-
bership year, and this is the only time we can take a 
breath and  relax from our Grey Power responsibili-
ties.  

John Wuts, Membership Secretary 

 

Spot the pot hole: Elderly on the hunt 
for Napier's neighbourhood hazards 
31 Oct, 2018  New Zealand Herald

   It's a game of spot the cracked pavement, the pot 
hole, the bad street light and the overly steep slope. 
   Teams of Hawke's Bay senior citizens are out on the 
streets gathering data on how suitable a neighbour-
hood is for older residents. 
   The national project is a partnership with Massey 
University health psychology researchers, and the re-
sults will show on a publicly available online map of 
New Zealand. 
   Professor Christine Stephens, from the Health and 
Ageing Research Team at Massey's School of Psy-
chology, said the pilot scheme was being rolled out in 
Napier, Levin, Foxton, Wellington and Dunedin. 
   The aim is to identify the age-friendliness of New 
Zealand's residential areas and where improvements 
are needed, as well as to identify strengths. 
 

   It is in response to the reality of our ageing popula-
tion set to burgeon in the coming decades. 
   Councils needed to factor in the needs of older peo-
ple living in the community for civic planning, Stephens 
said. 
   The project trials the participatory research tool OP-
ERAT (Older People's External Residential Assess-
ment Tool), where seniors collect information about 
their local neighbourhoods. 
   It was developed by Welsh researchers Professor 
Vanessa Burholt and Dr Matthew Roberts, at the Cen-
tre for Innovative Ageing, Swansea University. 
Stephens said the project was empowering for volun-
teers because they were helping to ensure the needs 
of their age group are being considered. 
    They are provided with a manual, survey questions 
and clipboard and can enter the data they collect 
online or by posting it to the research team. 
   In Napier, volunteer data collectors, including mem-
bers of Napier City Council's Positive Ageing Strategy 
Reference Group, Napier Community Patrol, Age Con-
cern Napier, and Māori Women's Welfare League, 
have just begun a month-long data collection period. 
   It is the only New Zealand city to receive Govern-
ment funding for an age-friendly project, from the Of-
fice for Seniors, which is part of the Ministry of Social 
Development. 
   The volunteers will be making observations from the 
street about property, for example, the state of foot-
paths, street lights, noise, traffic, and green spaces. 
   The information they collect may be used by Napier 
City Council to help inform its Positive Ageing Strategy, 
and by other organisations wanting to build a picture of 
how "age friendly" Napier's communities are, council 
spokesman Craig Ogborn said. 

Membership Report 

 

 

Carol Brunton, left, Potace Bennett and Doug Neilson, 
three of the volunteers collecting information about 
Napier's neighbourhoods. Photo / Kirsten Simcox 
NZ Herald

 

 

 

Plastic Bags… 
Yes we know but…  
We need bags for our freshly picked 
fruit we sell at meetings—please 
save your bread bags for us and 
bring to meetings so we can fill with 
fruit! 
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Sender: Napier & Districts Grey Power 
P O Box 4247 
Marewa 4143 

 

 
 

Ray White ad 1/3 page 

 

Councillor Comment          By Maxine Boag, Nelson Park Ward Councillor, Napier City Council  

 

   Attending the funeral of a homeless man recently was 
a sad reminder of how vulnerable some of our citizens 
are.   
  Council is committed to working with central govern-
ment in implementing the Housing First initiative which 
has been shown to be the best approach in housing the 
homeless.  We are trying to help. 
  Consultation on the draft Library Strategy has now 
closed, so the next step will see a committee working on 
site selection.  We have $15.8 million set aside for our 
new library so keep a look out for further information! 
 The War Memorial continues to be a hot topic, with the 
consultation process on the three designs offered still 
being organized as we go to press.  
    After having our Easter Sunday Trading (EST) policy 
overturned in the High Court (because our consultation 
was inadequate), we have put out another EST policy 
(which would allow trading on Easter Sunday) and are 
hearing oral submissions on Friday, 30 November, all 
morning (in the HB Regional Council chambers). Then 
we vote on the proposal.  We had about six times as 
many submissions this time as last time, so it looks like 
we got our consultation right this time!   
   This is a public process (including our decision mak-
ing) so come along and listen if you can! 

 

And now the good news...   
Long term members Jane Smart and Robin Dalmer 
tied the knot recently—congratulations to the Love 
Birds!   

Finally, my fellow ward councilor Api Tapine and  my-
self are intending to run again, in the 2019 council 
elections. We are running separately but work closely 
as a team. You’ll see our ad in the Discount Book. 
 
See you at the Christmas Luncheon!   Maxine  
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“The older you get, the more important it is 
to exercise” 
Sports commentator Brendan Telfer  reflecting on 
the Masters Games recently on Radio NZ, talked 
about Sir Peter Snell, who, now aged 76, was com-
peting for a gold medal in table tennis.   Telfer had 
visited him in Texas 20 years ago when he had a 
fellowship on “Exercising as you Age”.   Snell told 
him then that it is far more important for people to 
exercise as they get older, than when you are 
younger. 
 
“At 40 – 45, you’re reasonably fit anyway so you 
don’t have to worry too much about your body start-
ing to age.  “From about the age of 50 on, the 
muscles start to get a bit weaker, you start to 
lose some strength, and if you don’t exercise in 
this period of your life you probably won’t live 
as long as you’d like.”    
 
Telfer remarked that the Masters competitors at the 
Games were proof that exercise helps people look 
much younger than their age. 
 
High-intensity exercise may slow down, 
even reverse parts of the ageing process. 
While we all know that regular exercise is healthy 
for young and old, a study released in March * 
compared the effects of a group of older people 
doing high intensity training with others doing mod-
erate aerobic exercise, and another doing strength-
ening exercises only.   
 
It was found that high intensity training, or interval 
training in older adults was most effective in revers-
ing some aspects of the ageing process. (High in-
tensity training is exercising  all-out for a minute or 
two, then easing up, then firing up again. Eg stair 
climbing, biking classes, treadmill programmes)   
 

This kind of exercise gives a big boost to mitrochondri-
al function in the muscle.  Mitrochondria are the 
“powerhouses” within body cells that break down nutri-
ents to be used for energy. 
 
The study adds evidence that high-intensity interval 
training is probably the best form of exercise.  It beats 
moderate aerobic exercise in improving fitness and 
the heart’s structure and function. 
 
Any exercise is better than none at all 
This doesn’t mean that all older adults should jump 
into a vigorous exercise regime.  If you’re sedentary, 
best to talk to your GP before starting to exercise. 
 
As lead researcher Dr K S Nair says, “you can start 
with walking, and build yourself up to a fast pace.” 
But he stressed that intense exercise is not a must.  
“Any regular exercise will bring health benefits – abso-
lutely!”  If high intensity exercise is not for you, 30—40 
minutes of walking or using an exercise bike or ellipti-
cal machine most days of the week  will have positive 
health benefits. 
 
Get active 
I find winter is the best time for high intensity exercise 
because cooler temperatures make recovery easier 
and it’s a great way to get warm.   
 
Hearing over and over again the benefits of regular 
exercise for older people has helped motivate me to 
get out of bed at 5:30 a few times a week to go to my 
group fitness gym classes - biking, weights, core, 
stretching.  Together, they combine to keep my weight 
and my worries down, my energy up and outlook posi-
tive.  Yes, I’m an addict, but this addiction makes my 
life better, not worse.   
 
The message is: Its never too late to get active!   

* Reference:  
How exercise -- interval training in particular -- helps your mitochondria 
stave off old age." ScienceDaily. ScienceDaily, 7 March 2017. 
www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2017/03/170307155214.htm  
 

Exercise more important in old age 
                                            
       By Maxine Boag 
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• Successful Real Estate career spanning more 
than 20 years.

• Being born and bred in Napier has given me an 
in-depth knowledge of the Napier and Hawke’s 
Bay markets.

• Proven skilled negotiator.

• If you are considering selling your home, please 
call me for a market appraisal appointment.  I 
will provide a full marketing package for your 
property to attract the best buyer and best price. 

• John took out all the “what ifs’ out of the situation, 
always being available at the drop of a hat, to 
answer a question,talk us through contracts, look 
at council plans, nothing was too much trouble”.

• John is approachable and friendly so we were 
confident he would build good relationships with 
potential buyers at open homes.  With John’s 
experience, integrity and sound advice we 
wouldn’t hesitate to recommend him to future 
vendors”.

JOHN G. KNIGHT LICENSED REAL ESTATE SALES PERSON

Leaders Napier Ltd
DDI 06 833 8507    MOB 021 457 566

john.knight@raywhite.com
LICENSED REAL ESTATE AGENT (REAA 2008)

20%
Discount off the 
standard professional 
selling fee with this 
coupon!

SAVE THOUSANDS OF $$$
Present this voucher for the discount to be applied

John G. Knight

RAY WHITE

 
raywhite.com

 
raywhite.com


